OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive
COORDINATION DATE- 02 April 2012
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 6 April 2012.
Description of the problem- The Project would like to schedule a dive for 11 April so divers may sweep the Unit 11 tail logs.  This will require taking Unit 12 and the fish units out of service while divers are sweeping the tail logs.  If divers do not sweep the tail logs, the Project cannot attach the lifting beam to the tail logs and remove them, thus delaying the return of Unit 11.
Type of outage required- Unit 12 and fish units.
Impact on facility operation- Unit 12 will be out of service.  Unit 12 is a priority unit.  The fish units will need to be out of service.  This will shut off the attraction flow for the Washington Shore fish ladder.
Dates of impacts/repairs- 11 April 2012.
Length of time for repairs- Looking at diel fish passage graphs, it appears the best time to allow for this work would be from 0900 until about 1400.  This would give the Project and the divers five hours to hang clearances, complete the work and return the units to service.
Expected impacts on fish passage- From 1 March through 1 April, there were and average of 19 steelhead passing the project each day for a total of 603 steelhead.  From 1 March through 1 April there was an average of 1 Chinook passing the project each day for a total of 18 spring Chinook.
Looking at diel fish passage graphs, it appears the best time to allow for this work would be from 0900 until about 1400.  This would give the Project and the divers five hours to hang clearances, complete the work and return the units to service.  There is a lull in spring Chinook passage counts from about 1000 – 1200.  This outage would capture that lull while minimizing impacts to the extent practicable.  

Comments from agencies

FFU- -----Original Message-----
From: Stansell, Robert J NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 6:27 AM
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive (UNCLASSIFIED)

Just curious, did the project see with video that there is debris on the taillogs?  Such that can't be removed by airbursts or water jets or something else?  I don't think this is a problem, just haven't heard of it done before.  I guess because U11 has been down so long...Robert J. Stansell

BON Maintenance- -----Original Message-----
From: Kirk, Tony R NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 6:33 AM
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

The dive will require both U12 and 13 to be out of service (as well as the fish units).  Tony R. Kirk 

CRITFC- -----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 8:09 AM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

Once again, I am not sure why this was not done, oh say weeks ago.....This is getting very tiring (the less than 2 week notification), Steelhead numbers have been good and are now flattening and I hope chinook will start to increase.  Any delay in the tailrace especially with sea lions present is not, not, not a good idea.  Before we would even thinking about agreeing, we need to know when unit 11 is due back, soon or the COE version of soon that could mean 6 months from now, I have been told repeatedly that it would be available for the start of fish season, is this still true or has the 4 year overhaul slide again.....If the unit is not to be returned any time soon then I would suggest we wait until after May or June when sea lions classically depart for the warmer waters and females of cali.  If the unit will be available sooner then I would move the dive to noon, give the morning fish the maximum time to move, sea lion activity lessens towards the end of the day so I would move the outage more towards that.  And yes this is one of the times that I am shooting the messenger.....tom

BON Tech Staff -----Original Message-----
From: Perletti, Kevin P NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 8:40 AM
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

Tammy, I think we are only taking out the south u/s fish entrance and units 11 and 12. Not sure why the Washington shore flow would be affected. Are you talking about the Washington shore fishladder entrances?  Kevin

BON Fisheries- From: Hausmann, Ben J NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 12:05 PM
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

The plan is to try to use Navy divers who are available to do it next week. If we cancel that, we'll have to advertise for divers and that is a 30 day process. Pushing things back 30 days will impact Unit 11's return date. I can't give you a date because nobody can at the moment. I know the restack being down by project forces was going extremely well but tail logs will have to be out to doing any testing on the unit prior to returning it to service. For what it's worth, folks should know that we were proactive on this issue and looked at this very situation a few months ago when we had divers here looking at entrance gates. At that time, Unit 11 tail logs looked great.  This material ended up on there between then and now. Let me know if you have more questions.  Ben 

IDFG- -----Original Message-----
From: Kiefer,Russell [mailto:russ.kiefer@idfg.idaho.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 1:23 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

We have no objections.  Russ 

NOAA- -----Original Message-----
From: Gary Fredricks [mailto:gary.fredricks@noaa.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2012 4:06 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Cc: Lorz, Tom
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination MOC 12BON10 BON U11 tail log dive

Tammy,  I am generally ok with this but not too happy about it.  As you know, we have increasing sea lion numbers below the project that are only too happy to take advantage of any delay of adults.  I was wondering why you couldn't throttle back the fish units and just close the SUE for the dive?  Also, why wasn't this done a bit earlier in the season, like right now, tomorrow or a week ago?  Thanks,  Gary

Final results- The Project is moving forward with the dive on the 11th.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

